The Rhino Horn Problem: Evil Trade or Conservation Gain?　(Advanced 8)
[image: image1.wmf]Body parts from rare animals are extremely valuable. For example, a horn from a rhino is worth more than its weight in gold. Hunting animals such as rhinos and elephants is illegal because these animals are protected under international law. However, in southern Africa hunting animals like rhinos actually pays for conservation efforts.
Rich people from other countries come to southern Africa and pay large amounts of money to hunt these animals. This money is used to protect wildlife reserves. Recently, many private rhino owners say that owning rhinos is very costly. Allowing some trade by changing the law against international trade of protected animals could help conservation efforts. Money from this trade could be used to help increase conservation and protect more animals.
[image: image2.wmf]On the other hand, some say that opening trade could lead to increased illegal trade, which hurts the conservation effort even more. Since the first international trade ban on rhino horns in 1977, many populations of rhinos have increased, and poaching has decreased. Unfortunately, for these laws to work, they need to be enforced. In many countries, there isn’t enough money for enough enforcement, so legal trade could also lead to increased levels of illegal trade. Ultimately, allowing international trade of protected animal parts would be very risky.
Adapted from:

Paxton, Hugh. "World Faces Rhino Horn Dilemma." Japan Times 24 Mar. 2013: 8. Print.
